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REGULAR BOARD MEETING FY24 

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 21, 2023 

ITEM#11B-3 RISE CHARTER SCHOOL PERFORMANCE CERTIFICATE METRIC 

*************************************************************** 

 

The Performance Certificate Metric is utilized to rate RISE charter school on their performance for 

last year, FY23. This is what is required based upon the Charter and the Performance Certificate. As 

was discussed last year (11-17-22 Board Meeting) when reviewing the performance certificate for 

FY22, the administration from the two schools would collaborate to refine the Performance 

Certificate.  Once KSD approves the revised performance certificate metrics for FY23 performance, 

it will be given to the RISE Board for their approval. Once the metric is agreed upon, the 

performance for RISE for FY23 will be determined.  In the event the two parties cannot agree, the 

performance metrics adopted on December 3, 2020, by the KSD Board of Trustees would be 

utilized to measure the RISE performance for FY23. The recommended changes from last year 

include the following: 

 

• All indicators that compared RISE’s ISAT with KSD scores have been removed. Per the 

evaluation team from FY22, use of indicators that create competition between the 

schools was discouraged. It is recommended that these indicators be removed.  

• Added Student’s Fall to Spring growth. Statistically, 50% of students nationally meet their 

expected growth projection. Therefore, 50% was utilized as the basis of meeting the 

standard. It is recommended that these indicators be added to the performance 

certificate.  

• In the original performance certificate one of the indicators speaks to RISE complying 

with transportation regulations. As the district provides transportation for RISE and is 

responsible for meeting all requirements, it is recommended that this indicator be 

removed.  

• An indicator was added that measures the percentage of resident students and children 

of RISE/KSD staff members. It should be noted that RISE administration is opposed to this 

indicator.  
 

Recommendation: The administration recommends that the Kimberly School Board of Trustees 

approve the Performance Certificate Metric as presented.  


